



October 7, 2010

Stephen Smith Strike Energy Ltd. 1300, 505 3rd Street SW Calgary AB T2P 3E6

Dear Sponsor:

Re: PEI Rum Runners Hockey Club 2010 Annual Charity Golf Classic

The PEI Rum Runners Hockey Club and Children's Wish Foundation would like to thank you again for your "invaluable support"! Your contributions helped to ensure that we had another extremely successful charity golf tournament at the Calgary Elks Lodge and Golf Club on June 24, 2010. This year we raised \$84,000!! These monies, combined with those raised in past years, take our overall total for funds raised to \$318,000. We are extremely grateful for your support; we could not have achieved this result without you. We appreciate you taking time out of your busy schedule to participate in the tournament and making a financial contribution as well that directly impacts Children's Wish Foundation's ability to grant wishes.

As per our tradition for this tournament, the proceeds from this year's event were shared equally by the Alberta and PEI Chapters. The Children's Wish Foundation of Canada works with the community to provide children living with life threatening illnesses the opportunity to realize their most heartfelt wish. Funds raised over four years have allowed the Foundation to grant wishes to approximately 32 special children. It is through your support that we can continue to bring joy to their hearts and their loved ones.

The work the Foundation does is about dignity, about dreams come true and about quality of life for children coping with illnesses. It is about precious moments spent enjoying the special magic of a wish fulfilled. It's about allowing families a break from the day to day trials of tests, treatments, and hospital stays and most importantly it's about smiles on the faces of very special children. Whether they are sending Courtney to Atlantis Beach Resort in the Bahamas to swim with Dolphins, building a basketball court in Matthew's backyard, flying Dwight to Hawaii to watch the NFL's Pro Bowl game or getting Ian snowboarding lesson's with the Canada Olympic Freestyle Team, the experiences are cherished. Thank you for being a part of their legacy.

To see highlights from this year's golf tournament, we encourage you to visit our website www.peirumrunners.com. To learn more about the Foundation please go to www.childrenswish.ca. Thank you once again and we look forward to seeing you again in 2011.

Best Regards,

PEI RumRunners

Children's Wish Foundation

Jason Evanson Chapter

Golf Committee Chair

Scott Morris

Director